










 

 

 

 

 

February 27th 2023 

 

Dear Sirs, 

Having read the Settlement Boundary Review Dec 2022 I was relieved to see that the comments 
from the Boxford Parish Council have been accepted and the proposed Settlement Boundary 
changes are no longer being proposed by WBC within the Local Plan. 

I would like however to make a few additional comments to further support this decision and with 
which I know nearly all the residents of Westbrook would agree. 

1. The current criteria for decision making on settlement boundaries do not adequately cover 
hamlets such as Westbrook which is a cul-de-sac. I am aware that Westbrook might be a 
very rare type of settlement within the jurisdiction of West Berkshire Council but none the 
less its uniqueness should not negate the Council’s responsibility to protect it from 
damaging development. 

2. Being a cul-de-sac means that every vehicle that is driven down Westbrook has to return the 
same way, effectively doubling the amount of traffic. The road is narrow and recent 
development has lead to a significant increase in vehicles going up and down and parking on 
the verges causing regular blockages for delivery vehicles and lorries etc. The road cannot 
cater for any more vehicle traffic. 

3. Westbrook lies within a conservation area. It’s unique character and charm is largely 
determined by being a single road running south to north with, for the most part, period 
houses built single file along its edges, becoming further apart at its northern end as it 
approaches the river Lambourne and becomes more rural. There has been a recent trend to 
try and develop by double stacking houses which not only is out of keeping but has started 
to cause significant traffic problems and of course changes the very nature of Westbrook 
itself. Adequate provisions and protection should be reflected in the Settlement area criteria 
document. In-filling gardens and paddocks where there has been no previous building, must 
be discouraged, particularly at the northern end and particularly if in front or behind another 
house. 

Westbrook is a hamlet and a cul-de-sac, not a village and because of its unique circumstances should 
not be considered against the same criteria as villages that have through roads. In many ways 
Westbrook’s unique status makes it more important to protect and as such provision should be 
made clear within the Settlement Boundary criteria document for such historic and valuable rural 
assets to be protected. 

Yours faithfully, 

 

 




